





NAURUAN NEWS From The

McGeorge Family

"Taking the Gospel to the Central Pacific" www.mcgeorgemissions.info

April/May 2013

Dear Praying friends,

Praise the Lord we are back in Nauru! We were thankful for all the blessing of furlough and the many churches reported to, but it is great to be back home, and back with our people.

We got back to Nauru the 1st of April. We had a good time visiting with Bro Leo and Cathy Paine for 10days before they left. We had a great send off Sunday for them on the 7th of April. Our people were very generous with gifts, and some gave testimony about the Paine's ministry while they were here. We had one baptised that afternoon also. Washington, a man Bro Leo lead to the Lord while we were away, was



baptized, by Bro Leo, who we authorized to do so as a church family. Our Baptistry, the Pacific Ocean had a few waves to contend with, but Bro Leo successfully immersed Washington, and almost himself...and they both came up out of the water...AMEN! The Paine's spent a little time in Australia before getting back to Kansas City to a Heroes welcome from their home Church, Bible Baptist Temple, Pastor Bill Marshall. We sure are thankful they were able to "stand in the gap" for us during our furlough and would recommend them heartily as a worthy missions program addition.

We are excited to report that we have purchased a 1995 Turbo Diesel Toyota Landcruiser from Japan, and it is one it way to Nauru, via Fiji. We would like to say thank you to all who gave towards this need, especially Grace Baptist Church of Pampa, Texas, Pastor Kyle Ohsfeldt, who made up the remaining amount needed. We hope next letter to include a photo of the newer Land Cruiser being put to good ministry use towing the wagon.

We are also pleased to report that we have begun a regular Bible Study to the Asylum Seekers who are stationed on Nauru. There are over 450 men seeking refugee status into Australia on Nauru from countries like Sri Lanka, Iran, Turkey, Pakistan, Afganistan and others. Those coming to the Bible Study have been from Iran, Turkey, and Sri Lanka. We are still figuring out where they are at spiritually, but they all have a great desire to study the Word, they really enjoy the Bible Study, and are very thankful for what they receive. So far two have been able to come to church services, and we are working with the authorities at "The Camp", (as it is called here by the locals,) at making this a more regular occurrence. Please pray with us as we try to minister to these men.



The Lord is opening some doors for the Church to have land, please continue to pray for this great need and that He will work things out according to his will.

Some Prayer Request to Remember:

- 1. The Work in Nauru to Grow, Have visitors, and receive land
- 2. The Ministry to the Asylum Seekers on Nauru

Some Praises to thank the Lord For:

- 1. Safe travels on Furlough
- 2. The ministry of the Paine's in Nauru
- 3. The funds received for the newer Toyota Lancruiser

Thankyou again for your prayers and financial support.

We are excited about what we can accomplish together,

Bro Adam, Christie, Elijah, Titus and Gideon McGeorge, Back in Nauru

Sending Church

Whittier Lane Baptist Church 1371 Whittier Lane, New Castle, IN 47362 Pastor Frank Wood 765-529-2454

Contact Information

Adam McGeorge 6 Kenny lane, New Castle, IN 47362 Cell: 765-524-5306 Email: mcgeorges@baptistmail.com

Clearinghouse

Global Independent Baptist Missions 602 Manco Rd, Lewisville, TX 75067 Director Dick Webster 972-436-3493